

DEWLINE EMPLOYEES-Contribute \$1,001.00 to Boy Scout Service Center Drive. Otto Lombardo (center right) hands to Rev. Maurer, Dewline Chaplain (center left), observed by Federal Electric Corporation Alaska Section Dewline Superintendent Phil Bready (center) and other Dewline employees.

DEWline Employees Give \$1,000 to Boy Scouts

The final gift received in the 1967 portion of the Boy Scout Service Center Drive was for \$1,001.00 from employees of the seven Arctic Coast Dewline Station operated and maintained by Federal Electric Corp. under contract to the U.S. Air Force.

Chaplain Paul Maurer, upon learning the F. E. C. Fairbanks manager Bill Towsley was one of the leaders in the campaign for the new Scout facility, volunteered to conduct a drive on the

Dewline on behalf of the Scouts of the Northern Alaska area.

At a recent meeting of the Executives' Board of the Midnight Sun Council, Boy Scouts of America, it was resolved that the fund drive should be suspended until April of 1968 due to the effects of the August Flood.

The fund raising organization under Brigadier General George M. Jones and with the following Committee Chairmen: Memorial Room-Al Klamm and Al Polet; Foundation-Kenneth Haycraft;
Scout Family-Herb Purcell;
Business and CorporationEugene Miller; Publicity and
Promotion; B.G. Olson, will
remain intact and will be
reactivated April of next
year.

The Scout Council acknowledges with thanks the many gifts and pledges made to the building program.